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MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDING OF THE MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMAN OF THE CITY OF SALTILLO, MISSISSIPPI WHO MET IN A SPECIAL BOARD MEETING HELD ON AUGUST 3, 2017 AT THE CITY HALL BOARD ROOM AT 5:30 P.M.

Be it remembered that the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the City of Saltillo, Mississippi met in a special board meeting held on Thursday, August 3, 2017 at the City Hall Board Room at 5:30 p.m. and the following officials were present to wit:

                                              Mayor                     
 Rex Smith 
                                             Aldermen               
Donald Cullum 


           


Copey Grantham                       




                Craig Sanders





Malcomb Driskill            Absent


             Vice Mayor                Terry Glidewell       
     


             Attorney                      Chris Evans            
                                
City Clerk                 Mary Parker 
The Mayor opened with the pledge of allegiance and Alderman Craig Sanders led the invocation.
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen came together to hold a workshop to discuss various concerns.
RE:  AUTO READ WATER METERS
Mr. Earl Byrd, McNeil Rhoads came before the Mayor and Board of Aldermen to discuss what part their company plays in the purchase and installation of auto read meters.  They are the only Department of Energy qualified Energy Performance company that is headquartered in the state of MS.  Mr. Byrd explained the advertising process through the finished product.
No action taken.

RE:  HEALTH INSURANCE FOR BOARD OF ALDERMEN
Alderman Copey Grantham asked the board to consider making health insurance available to the board of aldermen.  After much discussion the city clerk was instructed to contact insurance companies and compile information to aid the aldermen.
No action taken.

RE:  PARK USE POLICY

The city presently has a park use policy for its buildings. The question has risen concerning the use of parks for the purpose of fund raisers and setting up such activities as water inflatables.  There has been people call to ask if they could use water and electricity to set up the inflatables.  We have also been asked to allow “fairs” and yard sales to make money.  The city attorney will investigate policies with other cities.

No action taken.

RE:  COUNTY COURT SUPPORT

Judge Brett had asked the Board to assist in youth court operation by pledging $7500.00 per year to help with expenses.  He stated that Tupelo was currently paying at an approximate rate of $1.50-$1.55 per person, and that all other municipalities would be asked to contribute similarly as well.  After much discussion it was determined that the city may not have that many youth cases and we would have to look at our budget to see if there would be money available to contribute to the operations of youth court.

No action taken

RE:  CHRISTY WAY

There is a fence that divides two subdivisions locate between Christy Way and Larry Webb.  The fence is falling in and the residents are complaining about people using the area as a walkway and driving through on their 4 wheelers.  The options may be to have the land deeded to the city and then the city could plant bushes or open a roadway between the two subdivisions.

No action taken
RE:  PARKING LOT

Mayor Smith gave an update of the parking lot to be built behind the buildings located downtown.  The land was donated to the city and we will start the work on the parking lot within the next week or so.

No action taken

RE:  ANNEXATION, TIFF, WESSON

Mayor gave updates concerning the proposed annexation of the city limits which would possibly include Gardenview, Reed’s Metals, and other areas  The city will continue to study this matter, along with its retained planning expert.

The city will look to move forward with the first phase of the proposed TIF, which will include a joint Redevelopment Plan to be entered along with the county.  The city has a memorandum of understanding with Lee County Board of Supervisors involving 28 acres along Highway 145.  There was also discussion concerning the money the city will receive for lights and recreation facility from a Special Bond Issue from the state for $150,000.

No action taken

RE:  OTHER DISCUSSION

Aldermen Glidewell asked how many employees were not actually punching a time card and was told some of the police dept and fire dept.  He asked the clerk to please make sure that all employees whether exempt or non exempt clock in and out.  Public Works director Richard Feist asked if those employees who use their phones to clock in and out may continue to do so. He was told they could as long as there was a record of their clocking being sent to the city clerk for payroll.
No action taken

RE:  TRACTOR 

The mayor and board discussed the purchase of a tractor.  Several suggestions were made concerning size and type according to the needs of the city.  It was also discussed about using the backhoe and adding a sidearm. Feist will do further pricing.

No action taken
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                  Mayor Rex Smith
Attest:______________________________________________
City Clerk Mary Parker

